
HB 2707 -- PERMANENT REGISTRATION OF CERTAIN MOTOR VEHICLES

SPONSOR: Ellington

Beginning January 1, 2019, this bill allows permanent registration
and license plates to be issued for motor vehicles, other than
apportioned or commercial motor vehicles in excess of 24,000
pounds, in exchange for a fee of $250. Permanent license plates
shall be returned to the Department of Revenue upon sale or
disposal of a motor vehicle, or they may be transferred to a
replacement motor vehicle upon the filing of a supplemental
application with the department.


